### Victoria Harbour

by Mrs. M. Gervais Georgian Club Senior Citizens held their monthly business meeting on Nov. 5 in the Recreation Room of the Royal Canadian Legion.

President Frank Murphy opened the First Vice meeting. President Mrs. Lillian Reid gave an excellent report of the Simcoe County Senior Citizens' annual meeting held in Georgian College Barrie.

Six members of this group had attended.

Mrs. Helen Gatehouse gave the financial

there were 86 paid Secretary members. Mrs. Nell Johnson reported a coming Euchre Tournament at Balm Beach and Mrs. Hilda Savage told of a Bus shopping trip to Sara Lea Cake Factory and on to Bramalea Shopping Centre on Nov. 18 leaving the Legion Hall at 8:30.

Two new members were welcomed.

Reports were given by Social Convenor Mrs. Mabel Despin; Euchre by Mrs. Delia Murphy; Senior Citizens Housing Dorothy Mrs.

A motion was carried that \$35 be donated to the Ladies Auxiliary of the Legion for the Village children's Christmas Party also that \$200 be donated to the Sunset Branch No. 523 for the use of the Hall for our meetings.

Latondress reminded everyone of the Senior Citizen's games at St. John's Church Hall Monday afternoons -- shuffleboard, carpet bowling, and darts.

Our annual Christmas Party was discussed and it was decided the

Legion would put on a dinner with the members paying half the cost and the Club paying the other.

There would also be a gift exchange.

Mrs. G. Anderson told of overnight trips to be taken in the spring. Following adjournment euchre was enjoyed with prize winners being; Mrs. Marie Anderson, Mr. Nelson Anderson, for high scores and Mrs. Anna Nuis and Mr. Jos. Cormier for most lone

hands. Next meeting of the Bon'homme Carnaval

Committee will be in the Community Centre tonight at 7 p.m.

Everyone is welcome. Miss Cindy Todd who is attending Fanshawe College in London, studying radiography, spent the weekend with her mother Mrs. June Todd, Maple Street.

Mrs. Alfred Mather is visiting relatives in Montreal.

Mr. and Mrs. Murray Springthorpe of Scarborough spent Saturday and Sunday with the former's mother Mrs. J.E. Springthorpe.

Mrs. Bruce Eplett

last week with her sonin-law and daughter Mr. Harold Mrs. and Russell.

Seniorsmeet

Mrs. K. Stevens Miss Aileen visited Arnold when here to attend the funeral of Mr. Ray Smith of Midland last week.

Victoria Harbour & District Lion's Club held their sixth annual Charter Night on Saturday, Oct. 24 at the Banquet Room, Royal Canadian Legion, Branch 523.

Approximately 45 members and guests enjoyed a roast beef Dancing dinner.

followed. Guest speaker was past and present Governor Lion Carm Other Lion Cowan. officials were present from Midland Elmvlae and Barrie.

Remembrance Day was observed at the morning service in St. John's United Church on Sunday morning. It was opened with the singing of O Canada. The theme of the sermon by the minister Rev. Wesley Oake was The National Dream. Flowers placed in the sanctuary were in memory of Mr. Ray Smith of Midland, placed by the family.

# report and also reported Rogers. Ladies' Auxiliary of the Bon'homme Carnaval returned from spending dinner. Dancing placed by the family. FGIFT GENTER

Getting ready for Christmas with two of many fine values



### AFFECTION

Jute back Saxony Reg. 16.99

NO-WAX ACCOTONE SPECIAL \$5.99 Sq.yd.

258 King St., Midland Town Centre 526-8983

## I.D.A. PHARMACY



Case of 24 cans, 280ml

### JORY I-D-A: PHARMACY

268 KING ST. 526-2781 MIDLAND, ONT.

PRESCRIPTION DELIVERY

# Gharle's Comins

Charlie Farquharson is coming to Huronia Office Services November 23, between 12:30 and 1:30



## Visit with Charlie & ALL HIS BOOKS...

(An autographed copy would be ideal as a Christmas Gift). Purchase a copy in advance & we will have it autographed to your requirements.

at H.O.S.-November 23, 12:30-1:30

Your complete Book, Card, Gift & Stationery Headquarters

विस्तित मित्र मित्



HURONIA OFFICE SERVICES

259 King St., Midland **526-9301**